
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
(By email)    
 

 
Our Ref: MGLA061020-6351 

MGLA121020-6790 
 

14 October 2020 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your clarified request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) 
received on 10 September 2020. Your request has been considered under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested:   
 

Founded on the Freedom of Information Act of 2000 (FoI), I request the GLA, the 
following: 
Inform me what has been the highest sanction imposed by the body? To whom? and by 
what concept? 
 

And you clarified: 
 

In reference to the information request number MGLA061020-6351, in which I am asked 
to clarify the required information, in this regard I indicate the following: 
 
• Sanctions, I mean punishments for public officials for not complying with or respecting 
the Freedom of Information Act of 2000 (FoI). 
 
• In this regard, I indicate the types of sanctions: Acting with negligence, fraud or bad 
faith during the substantiation of requests regarding access to information or, by not 
disseminating the information related to the transparency obligations provided for in the 
Freedom Law of Information 2000 (FoI). 
 
I require you to inform me of the above, what has been the highest sanction imposed by 
the internal control body or the competent authority of the GLA? To which public 
official? and by what concept? 
 

Our response to your request is below: 
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) is the UK's independent regulator and has a 
number of roles and responsibilities for complying with the Freedom of Information Act and UK 
Data Protection legislation, including imposing penalties where appropriate.  
 
 



 
 

 

 
1. There have been no ICO Enforcement Actions against the GLA.  

 
2. You may find copies of all Decision Notices relating to the Greater London Authority on 

the ICO’s website. The searchable logs are at https://ico.org.uk/action-weve-taken/ 
and the following link should take you to all decision notices relating to our 
organisation: https://icosearch.ico.org.uk/s/search.html?collection=ico-
meta&profile=decisions&query&query=greater%20london%20authority  

 
Within the GLA itself, we have not had to take any disciplinary action against GLA staff in 
relation to FoI compliance. 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA121020-6790. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
 




